RAISINVILLE TOWNSHIP
June 6th, 2017 7:00pm
MINUTES

PRESENT: Supervisor Blanchette, Treasurer Mever, Trustee Henderson, Trustee Woelmer,
Clerk Fetterly

The Raisinville Township Board meeting was opened with the Pledge to the American Flag.

MINUTES: MOTION by Trustee Henderson SUPPORTED by Treasurer Meyer to approve the
minutes from the May 2", 2017 MOTION CARRIED

TREASURER REPORT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED by Trustee Woelmer to
approve the treasurer report. MOTION CARRIED.

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT: There were 40 permits issued for the month of May
There were 26 building permits, 2 electrical, 5 mechanical and 7 plumbing, and 3 re-inspections
total fee of 5585.00.

BILLS: MOTION by Trustee Woelmer, SUPPORTED by Trustee Henderson to approve the bills
for this month. MOTION CARRIED.

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS:

BLIGHT: The Township received two complaints this month, one for junk, and unlicensed cars
on S Custer, they were sent a notice and now is sent for legal action. Another one for hauling
junk autos in on Exeter rd. they were sent a letter.

MOTION by Tom Woelmer, SUPPORTED by Clerk Fetterly to approve the draft of Raisinville
Township Master Plan 2017 for distribution to neighboring townships MOTION CARRIED.,

Budget workshop will be June 15%, 2017 at 10:00 am and the public hearing will be June 29t
2017 at 10:00 here at the township hall.

The board discussed the Assessors contract, they will be meeting with the Assessor to discuss
the contract presented.

The July Board meeting will be Wednesday July 5, 2017 at 7:00 pm

The Township board noted that the July board meeting falls on Tuesday the 4™ of July, we will
hold our meeting on Wednesday July 5% 2017 at 7:00 pm.



PLANNING COMMISSION: Trustee Woelmer reported on the May 15%, 2017 planning

commission meeting. The Board worked on the master plan and had a discussion on the solar
ordinance. The Next meeting will be June 19t, 2017 7:00 pm.

LMR: Trustee Henderson stated at the May 15" 2017 meeting that the LED lights are done, the
new fire truck is in, So far this year there were 136 calls, up from the same time in 2016-102
calls. The Board wanted to thank Don Secord for his many years of service on the fire board.
The LMR fire board is looking for a member to serve on the board as a member at large, anyone
interested please contact LMR, or our township. Next meeting July 171, 2017.

CITIZEN COMMENT TIME: Richard Batyik of 565 Strasburg rd. asked when the pile of dirt on

the Miller property by his house is going to be removed, it is causing a flooding issue. He was
told the property is in litigation, and when that is settled the dirt can be moved.

Dwight Heck of 11411 Trost rd., wanted to thank the Board for getting Ida maybe Rd paved, and
asked about other roads in the township.

Keith Siebarth of 9381 Day rd. asked about dust control on Day Rd.

BOARD COMMENT TIME: Trustee Henderson Reported on clean-up day, it went well and
the turnout was a little down this year. Supervisor Blanchette thanked the township for the
plant sent for his brother’s funeral. He also stated that the farm land owned by the township
will be put out for bid.

ADJOURNMENT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED by Treasurer Meyer to
adjourn at 7:55pm MOTION CARRIED.

Brenda Fetterly
Raisinville Township Clerk



